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Vista Elks Lodge Campground 
 
 

 
Our New SOB Sign  

(Thank you Harvey and Richard for ordering this for us) 
 
Welcome back SOB Campers!! This was our first campout since our summer 
hiatus. We camped at the Vista Elks Lodge and the weather was perfect.  
Members arrived on Thursday or Friday. Our Campers attending were: 
Andersson/Long, Fischgrabes, Goetjens, Isbells, Kriss/Kipp, Laisys, Millers, 
Saitmans, Schmokers, Stramer, Taits, and Wulterins.  Welcome new members 
Diane Kipp/Jim Kriss and Linda and Les Tait. This was their first campout since 
joining the SOBs.  Annie and Victor’s friends, Kurt and Kelly Ricardo, stopped by 
on Saturday to visit. 



 
Friday, evening everyone gathered for appetizers.  I must mention the fantastic 
Characuterie (I still can’t pronounce it) board that Linda Tait presented.  It was 
incredible to look at and delicious.  
We then went to the Lodge for dinner and entertainment.  Food was good, 
service was great, and the band was fun. 
 
Saturday, started with a potluck breakfast.  There were so many goodies that I 
can’t name the all.  Everyone did such  a great job with their dishes and  I’m so 
glad Jan Isbell brought her famous bisquits and gravy (Mmmmm). 
At 1:00, we met again for snacks and The Chase Ace Tournament. After a very 
noisy and exciting time we had 3 winners.  Lynda Laisy won 3rd place, Linda Tait 
won 2nd place, and Steve Saitman won 1st place.  Congratulations to them all. 
At 5:00, we met for appetizers and at 6:30 dinner was served.  Dennis smoked 
pork on his barbecue, and served Carolina Pulled Pork sandwiches, with coleslaw 
and macaroni salads.  I have to say…I like my pulled pork with sauce, but it’s a 
good thing I didn’t put any on.  The flavor of the pork was incredible.  Dennis did a 
fantastic job!! 
 
Sunday, brought us another potluck breakfast, with more goodies.  I’m just 
amazed at how many different, delicious, dishes can be made for breakfast.  
Marsha forgot  the bacon, so thank goodness the Millers made lots of different 
sausages. 
We had our club meeting at 10:00 and then many campers went home. The ones 
that stayed were on their own for the day and went to a restaurant for dinner in 
the evening.. 
 
So glad to see everyone again and welcome to our new members.   
Thank you Sandie and Dennis Fischgrabe for hosting your first campout and for 
making our return so much fun.  Hope you had fun in your motor home rental. 
 
SUNSHINE INFORMATION:  Ron Earnest is still undergong Chemo and Leo Isbell is 
in the Hospital due to a ruptured absess. Carole will keep us informed on their 
well being. Please keep both in your prayers. 



 
2021 Campouts 
October 14-17, 2021  Goetjen   ELKS Ralley 
November 4-7, 2021   Bowers  Golden Shores RV Resort  
December 9, 2021   Alice Moore   Christmas Party at Marios Mexican 
Restaurant 
 

2022 Campouts 
January 13-16, 2021   Smiths   Sun Outdoors San Diego Bay 
February 10-13, 2022  Millers   Newport Dunes 
March 10-13, 2022   Schultz   Canyon RV 
April 7-10, 2022   PIMPS  Stagecoach KOA, Banning 
May  12-15, 2022   Saitman    Bonelli Bluffs RV Park and Campground 
June 9-12, 2022   Hall   TBD 
September 8-11, 2022   Howard   TBD 
October TBD  Wulterin   Elks Rally  
November TBD Kriss/Kipp 
December  TBD   Bonnie Stramer   Christmas Party 
       
Please note: Trailbosses need to secure their campout one year in advance and send 
camp form to Wagon Master at least 3 months before campout per Trailboss 
Guidelines. Your Campout needs to be scheduled the second weekend of the month. 
If a holiday is on that weekend or you have to change the date you must check with 
the Wagon Master first. 
 
 


